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Cudworth Ward Alliance 
Meeting Notes 

 
***PLEASE NOTE THESE ARE BRIEF NOTES AND FULL MINUTES WILL BE PROVIDED WHEN AVAILABLE 
 
 
Meeting Title: Cudworth Ward Alliance 
Date and time: Tuesday 26th April 2022 
Location: Bow Street Offices 

 

Attendees: Apologies: 
Councillor J. Hayward (Chair) 
Pam Kershaw (Secretary) 
Florence Whittlestone 
Lawrence Dodd - CDO 
 
ACTUAL ATTENDANCE TO BE CONFIRMED 

Councillor S. Houghton. 
Councillor C. Wraith 
Tina Heaton 
Andrew Scattergood 
Jenni Baker 
Joan Jones 
 

 

  Action 
1&2. 
 
 
 
 
3. 
 
 
4. 
 
 
 
 
5.  
 
 
6.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
7.  
 
8.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome and Introductions 
The Chair welcomed those who were in attendance and also stated 
apologies from Councillor Houghton, Councillor Wraith, Tina Heaton, 
Andrew Scattergood, Jenni Baker  
 
Pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest: 
TBC on full minutes. 
 
Notes of the previous meeting – Monday 10th March 2022. 
The notes from the previous meeting in January 2022 were reviewed page by 
page.  
 
Future Secretary Role: 
Pam Kershaw – new secretary will provide fully updated minutes when 
available. 
 
Finance: 
Allocated projects remaining for 2021-22 
£1247.91 to spend  
Spend is up to date and the North East Area Council and Ward Alliance have 
achieved spend for 2021-22. 
Agreed by members 
 
Action Planning / Priority settings: 
 
Projects Updates: 

a) Hanging Baskets 
LD shared information about the Hanging Basket Posters and Sponsorship 
scheme prepared by the North East Area Team. The proposal is to look at a 
sponsorship scheme for the Cudworth hanging baskets much like the 
successful Christmas Lights sponsorship project.  
 
The costs to businesses would be £95 in first year and £60 in the second year 
onwards as the plaques that are fixed to the lampposts are a one-off charge. 
Caroline suggested that these are hung on two key roads in Cudworth to 
group them together and have the most impact. Ideal roads would be 
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Pontefract Road and Darfield Road. Installation would be in July 2022 and 
they would continue to be hung in situ until Oct 2022. The cost would cover 
the installation, feeding and watering of hanging baskets. 
Louise Hunt and Lawrence have contacted local businesses. 

- Up to date (16th May 2022) there are a total of 13 baskets sponsored 
by 9 businesses. 

 
b) Queen’s jubilee fund 

Further discussions and details were shared about the organisation of the 
upcoming Jubilee Celebrations.  
The ‘Platinum Jubilee project Fund for Cudworth Ward’. This outlines more 
information about the possible fund, it’s aims, criteria, examples of likely 
projects, the decision-making process and how to apply.  
 

- There have been a number of applications received for funding. Louise 
Hunt and Lawrence have been collating these to process.  

 
Potential Projects: 
TBC on full minutes. 
 
WAF Funding Applications:  

a) -Crystal Lights Majorettes 
This would be to provide funding for the group to continue to hire the Valley 
Community Centre in Cudworth 
-Agreement to fund £1728.00 
 

b) -Resolute Women’s Group 
This would provide help with room hire costs and was noted that funds from 
the Ward Alliance should be used within the Cudworth Area only. 
-Agreement to fund £2210.00 
 
Correspondence: 
TBC on full minutes. 
 
Compliments and complaints: 
TBC on full minutes. 
 
Any other business: 
  

1. Platinum Jubilee Plaque – A tree has been planted by Councillor 
Hayward and Father David in St John’s. Churchfield. Cllr Hayward will 
put in an application and update on costings TBC. 

 
Date and time of the next meeting: 
 
Next Meeting:     - TBC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


